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Principal: Ms. Wendy Verreault                  Superintendent: Mr. Frank Wiley                 Trustee: Donna Blackburn 

It’s the end of the school year; a time to say congratulations to Mr. Rob D’Arras and Ms. Karen 
McNeil who are both retiring after many years of teaching for SRB and the OCDSB. Mr. Karl 
Carey will be joining our team at SRB as the Learning Support Teacher in Student Services. 
Next year, our Administrative Team will remain the same with Vice-Principals  Ken MacQueen 
and Katie Crombach. 

Locks: Students currently in Grade 9, 10 and 11 were asked to keep their locks and 
combinations and bring them to school next year when they choose their new locker.  NEW 
students to SRB (including Grade 9 students) will receive a new lock that they use for the 
duration of their stay at SRB. Students arriving at school next year without their lock and combo 
will be required to purchase a used lock for $5.00. No SRB lock, then no locker reservation! 

School Costs for 2016-2017  

$40 for Year Book (optional cost)               $20 for school  - see breakdown  

A student, who does not want a yearbook but still wishes to pay school fees, will pay only $20. 
The payment of school fees is voluntary at SRB. School fees can be paid when students come 
to pick up their schedule and lock in August. Payment is by cash, debit or cheques dated that 
day. No post-dated cheques please. Grade 9 students at SRB will be issued a new school lock 
when they pick up their timetable. Students in other grades are expected to bring back their lock 
that was issued this past year. Below are the times for locker distribution. Students may not line-
up before 8:00 am. The school doors will open at 8:30. Please note the following times: 

Grade 12 students  Wednesday, August 31st    from 8:30 am to 10:30 am 

Grade 11 students  Wednesday, August 31st    from 10:30 am to 12:30 pm 

Grade 10 students  Wednesday, August 31st    from 1:00 pm to 3:00 pm 

Grade 9 students   Thursday, September 1st   from 9:00 am to 11:00 am 

We realize that some students may not be available at this time. Friends or family members 
may pay the school costs and pick up the schedule and locker on behalf of someone else.  

PROM 2017  -  Information Meeting September 13 at 6:30 PM in the Auditorium 

Moving forward to next year, our School Board and the SRB School Council has been 
advocating for a Prom event that is safe for all students and sanctioned by the school. Some of 
the changes will involve a graduation committee that is made up of selected students and 
volunteer parents. Following the Board policies and procedures, the Prom event will be an 
“alcohol-free” celebration that is held at a venue in Ontario. Parents and students from all 
grades are welcome to attend. School Council meeting starts at 7PM following the PROM 
meeting. 
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2016-2017 Student Fees for 
all Grades 

Yearbook (optional) 40.00 

Lock Replacements 2.00 

Student Assemblies 2.00 

Student Council 2.00 

Athletic Council & OFSAA 3.00 

Student Activities 3.00 

Clubs 2.00 

Link Crew 2.00 

Student Assistance 3.00 

Total $60.00 

Sources of Strength and Grad 1.00 
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Cameras The school has cameras in place to ensure a safe environment for all students and staff and to discourage thefts.  While 
students are encouraged to use iPads, iPhones, Netbooks and laptops, the school cannot assume responsibility for their 
disappearance.  Families are encouraged to check with their personal insurance companies to determine their coverage before their 
child brings an expensive item to school.  All students will have a personal locker with a combination that is NOT shared with anyone.  
At the beginning of the school year, the Main Office records the locker number and combination of all students.  Lockers are NOT to 
be shared. 

Summer School @ SRB  Summer school at SRB is NOT run by the staff at 
SRB.  The summer school office is located in room 201 and their phone 
number is  613-829-5365.  Summer School runs from July 6th to 28th.  

Summer Office Hours for SRB The summer hours for the SRB office are 
from 8 am to 2 pm. The school is closed from July 25th to August 5th.  Please 
visit our website at http://www.sirrobertbordenhs.ocdsb.ca 

Grade 9 Tours  Please come on Sept.1st at 1:00 pm to meet your Link Crew Leaders who will be at SRB to help Grade 9 
students.  Our team of student Link Crew leaders will mentor grade 9 students throughout the 2015/2016 school year.  This 
orientation will help grade 9 students get their timetables, set up lockers, and find classrooms.   

All Classes for all Grades begin on Tuesday, September 6th   All classes begin at 9 am with a DAY 1 (periods 1,2,3,4) schedule 
until 3:08 dismissal time. Wed, Sept 7th will be a DAY 1 (periods 1,2,3,4). Thursday, Sept 8 will be a DAY 2 (periods 2,1,4,3) 

I hope that students and staff rest and relax with friends and family and take advantage of the summer weather for some well-
deserved fun. I wish everyone a safe and happy summer. 

Kind regards, 

Wendy Verreault 

Proud Principal @ SRB wendy.verreault@ocdsb.ca 

 

An Important Reminder 
from the Ottawa Public Health Immunization Program 

 
A booster for tetanus and diphtheria vaccines is needed ten years after the preschool booster, usually 
between ages 14 and 16.The vaccine recommended for adolescents is called Adacel. This vaccine has 
added protection against whooping cough, or pertussis. 

Ontario students are required to have up to date immunization, including the adolescent booster dose for 
tetanus and diphtheria. If you are visiting your doctor this summer, be sur e to update the student’s 
record with Ottawa Public Health. �
 
To update the record online, refer to ������������	�	�
	���
�����
���	������������������
 
To Contact Ottawa Public Health:                                                                                                                                                         
Mail: 100 Constellation Crescent, Ottawa, ON K2G 6J8                                                                                                                   
Phone: 613-580-6744 ext 24108                                                                                                                                                           
Fax: 613-580-9660                                                                                                                                                                                    
e-mail: immunization@ottawa.ca  

                                                        

 
 
 

��



C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s  C l a s s  o f  2 0 1 6  

Page 3 J u n e  2 0 1 6  

Prints are available for $15 per picture. Please contact Edge Imaging Photography                              
Customer Care Centre at 1-888-416-3343 

Congratulations to the Graduating Class of 2016! 
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2 0 1 6  S t u d e n t  R e c o g n i t i o n  A w a r d s  

 Myles Cornwall from Sir Robert Borden High School is the recipient of this year’s OCDSB 
Student Recognition Award. Myles treats everyone with respect. He is a committed, diligent, 
and reliable student who puts forth extra effort and exhibits an excellent work ethic. He is 
optimistic and always demonstrates determination and a sense of purpose. Myles represents 
all of the character traits on the OCDSB “Community of Character” wheel. He leads others 
with his infectious smile, his pride in his heritage, his genuine integrity and positive outlook. 
Myles always gives his best effort, whether at school or on the soccer field while simply 
enjoying the positive outcome that his hard work made possible. As a volunteer in the 
community, Myles has completed many hours of service. Currently, he is a volunteer coach for 
the Ottawa South Soccer Team. Myles has presented spoken word poetry about racism to 
many classes and he was instrumental in planning and executing an exemplary Black History 
Month Assembly. Myles will be missed by all.  

Shirley Seward, Miles Cornwall and         
Jennifer Adams - Director of Education 

Chemistry Department 
Sir Robert Borden had outstanding achievement at the University of Waterloo 
Chemistry Contest. In the Grade 12 Contest, Chem13News congratulations goes 
to Andrew Bright for scoring in the 82nd percentile, ranked 386 out of 2141. 2nd in 
the school was Shane MacIsaac and 3rd was Theresa Chan.  

In the Grade 11 Contest, the 
Avogadro Contest, 3 students 
were in the top 5% of 4098 
students! Congratulations goes to James Huynh and Gabriel 
Gu for being in the 97th percentile and Conor Truax for 
being in the 95th percentile. If you would like more 
information, please contact Ms Semeniuk. 

Math Department 
Over 50 students participated in the Canadian Intermediate and Senior Mathematics Contests and many students achieved in the 
top 25% internationally which is a difficult task - well done!  We would like to recognize the outstanding achievement of Tony Jiang, 
Evan Takefman, Noah Poplove, Jenny Li, Nick Dal Farra and Therese Chan who blew it out of the water! 
 
Many students also participated in the Canadian Computing Competition and solved some interesting problems by writing code 
under strict time constraints. Congratulations to Noah Poplove and Evan Takefman who received high honours. 
 
We are also very proud of all the students who wrote the Pascal, Cayley, Fermat, Fryer, Galois, Hypatia, and Euclid Contests this 
spring. Special congratulations to the following students for their mathematical ingenuity: 
Joselyn Gu, Abby Draper, Julia Azzi, Gracie Liu, Steven Palayew, Diana Zhang, Ben Spilg, 
Pruthvi Chivukula, Tony Jiang and Yutong Yan. Special congratulations go to Derek Wu who 
is in Grade 9 but received the highest mark in the school on the Grade 12 Euclid Contest!! 
 
In May, SRB hosted 200 students in the Grade 8 Math Olympics from Greenbank MS, 
Pinecrest PS and St.Paul HS. This outreach program is organized and run by the Math 
Department and the objective is to lower overall anxiety before the transition to high school 
and to have students participate in team activities that involve creative mathematical thinking. 
Students reported having a great time and a fun time was had by all. 
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The Phys Ed department is finishing up another busy year. Some of our 
classes had the opportunity to take part in an introductory session of cricket. 
Although it was a new sport for most of the students and teachers, it was a lot 
of fun and it may be something we will bring into our classes next year.  

The fitness area is preparing for another expansion with the creation of a 
cardiovascular fitness room. It will include 2 step machines and a class set of 
spin bikes for students to use. 

At this years Athletic Awards Assembly, the accomplishments of many of our athletes were recognized in a number of sports. The 
following people received major awards during the ceremony: 

Junior Male Athletes            Rory Clark/Sunny Ahluwalia 

Junior Female Athletes           Ayisha Ayoub/Shelby Calof 

Henderson Award Male           Adam Graham 

Henderson Award Female           Margot Vandesande 

Swindell Award            Sydney Berman 

Monforten Sportsmanship Award          Kieran Paliwal 

Senior Male Athlete            Justin Mason-McDermot 

Senior Female Athlete                        Katie Wolf 

On behalf of the Physical Education Department, many thanks to all our volunteer teachers and parent coaches.  Have a great 
summer and get ready for another great year of sports in the fall. 

Baseball News 
The SRB Baseball team had a successful 2016 season. Having lost many players from last year, the team had modest 

hopes. This was their first year in Tier II, with many new players. The pitching staff was deep, and managed to keep every game 
close. Defensively, the team had some holes, but held firm when needed and performed best under pressure. Despite the scarcity of 
big bats in the line-up, the Bengals managed to score based on an aggressive attacking running game. They showed great tenacity in 

finishing the regular season without a loss, coming from behind twice, and 
closing out many close games in nail biting fashion. The playoffs were no 
different, as they won the first game by a mere run. The second playoff 
game was delayed by rain with the Bengals down to Longfields by a run, 
but they came back again the next day to win the game in their last at bat. 
The City final against St. Mark’s was definitely a game all the players will 
remember: down 7 – 2 at one point, the Bengals roared back yet again to 
win the game 10 – 9 in extra innings and take home the trophy. 
Congratulations to team MVP Kieran Paliwal and all of the boys who played 
ball this year! 
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OSTA News 

As the end of another school year rapidly approaches, please note of the following information regarding 
transportation services for the 2016-2017 school year. OSTA’s website address: www.ottawaschoolbus.ca.  
 
Bus Planner Web Portal OSTA’s website has been  
updated with the Bus Planner Parent Portal which 
will allow parents to find out their child’s 
transportation. This function will require the parent to 
look up the information using the child’s last name, 
birthdate, school and grade.  
 
2016-17 Student Transportation Information: 
Route information will be available to parents as of 
August 19, 2016 via the online Parent Portal.  Schools 
may have access to some route prior to this date, 
through the school web portal www.ostabusplanner.ottawaschoolbus.ca or via OSTA’s website link to the 
parent Portal Log In.       
 
The “Stop Finder” feature returns bus stop and route information for eligible students who are assigned to 
regular yellow school bus or small school purpose vehicle service, or for eligible students who are assigned to 
OC Transpo Service.  
 
OC Transpo route schedules will also be made available through the OSTA website or can be found directly 
through the OC Transpo website at www.octranspo.com. More information on routes to specific schools can 
be obtained on OC Transpo’s Quick Planner under High Schools and Middle Schools.  
 
 
Transportation Information During the Summer Months : Please note that the Ottawa Student 
Transportation Authority will be open during the summer months from 8:00am to 4:30pm, Monday to Friday. 
OCDSB parents should contact OSTA directly during the summer months if they have questions about 
transportation or changes to their children’s address.  
 
Transportation Information During the Fall: Parents should be advising schools directly of any changes to 
student home address. OSTA will require a minimum of three business days to implement a change to 
transportation services. During the month of September, we ask for your assistance due to the volume of 
changes processed through OSTA at the busy start-up period.  
 
PRESTO School Board Passes will be delivered to schools in 
August and will be distributed to students at the earliest 
convenience. We encourage all students to register their cards 
immediately upon receipt to protect against card loss.�
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OFSAA 

      Co-Presidents Max Silverman & Jeffery Wu 

         Treasurer Callum Chan 

        Secretary Claire Moyana 

           Head of Operations Manisha Blaskevitch 

           External SC Rep Joshua Wolfsohn 

               Spirit Squad Sasha Dwyer, Lina Maghur, Ben Maycock, Hunter Warren 

        Grade 10 Rep Caleb Ramsay, Claire Vandesande 

        Grade 11 Rep  Ezequiel Garcia, Lucas Zanetti 

      Grade 12 Rep Ivan Milivojevic, Conor Truax 

Link to the  OCDSB website for  

Community Involvement Tracking Sheet 

http://www.ocdsb.ca/med/pub/Publications%20%20Updated/
OCDSB_716_Comm_Involvement_Notification.pdf 

Are you taking MATH  at Summer School?   

Tutors will be available to support math students in Grades 9 and 10           

July 6th-28th from 3:30 pm to 7:30 pm Monday through Friday. 

Live Support Link: https://homeworkhelp.ilc.org  

Student Council 2016-2017 

The SRB Track and Field team had five students qualify for OFSAA. 
Justin Mason-McDermot for High Jump, Lucas Zanetti for 1500m and 
800m, Josh Bifolchi for javelin, Jonah Hayes-Crook for 800m and 
Brady Johnston Neilsen for 3000m. These five exceptional athletes 
braved the hot and humid weather in Windsor  to compete against 
the province’s best. In the end Josh Bifolchi managed to clinch the 
8th place position in javelin, and Lucas Zanetti ran very tactical 800m 
final and pulled out a 6th place finish. We wish Jonah and Justin all 
the best as they move on to University and look forward to what 
should be another successful track and field season next year.  

 


